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San Diego County Building Trades Council Family Housing 

Corporation Elects Officers for 2011 
 

The San Diego County Building Trades Council’s Family Housing Corporation recently elected its officers 
for 2011.   Tom Lemmon, Business Manager of the San Diego County Building and Construction Trades 
Council was elected Chairman of the Corporation’s Board of Directors, and will serve through the year 
along with the other elected board officers.  Those officers elected include President Peter Zovanyi, 
representing the Painters and Allied Trades, District Council 36, Vice President Johnny Simpson, 
representing the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 569 and Secretary-Treasurer 
Joe Powell representing Sheet Metal Workers Union, Local 206. 
 
“The success of our mission to assist working families meet their housing needs is shown by the 50% of 
our residents who leave here to become first time homeowners,” said Chairman Tom Lemmon. “We 
are very proud of that fact along with the amenities available to our residents, such as the on-site Day 
Care Center and the Intergenerational Learning Centre.  These resources assist our residents and their 
children in achieving success in their daily lives.” 
 
The Family Housing Corporation owns and operates the National City Parks Apartments.  Located at 
2323 D Avenue in National City, this 456-unit “garden-type” apartment community is spread over 24 
acres. The apartment community is designed for families with children. The on-site daycare facility is 
centrally located and operated by a “Non-Profit for Public-Good” Corporation.   
 
The Building Trades Council, through its Family Housing Corporation, has owned the apartment 
community for 43 years.  Recently, the Corporation paid off the last HUD guaranteed mortgage on the 
property.  At that time, the Corporation’s Board of Directors unanimously voted to maintain its low 
income housing for working families in the community. 
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